

Zebulon Parks & Recreation Department Advisory Board October 18th, 2021

Zebulon Parks & Recreation Department Advisory Board Meeting August 16, 2021

The Zebulon Parks and Recreation Advisory Board held a meeting on Monday, August 16 at 6pm. This meeting was held virtually. The public could access this meeting via website and phone. This meeting can be reviewed on the Public Input Meeting Page.

Board Member Attendance:

Debbie Wheless, Dexter Privette, Erica Parsons, Brandon Wiggins, and Garrett Underhill

Staff Attendance:

Sheila Long, Hannah Blishe, Amy Hayden

Meeting Agenda

Call to Order

Start - 6:03 PM

Brandon called the meeting to order.

2. Approval of Agenda

Brandon called for a motion to approve the agenda.

1st - Erica

2nd - Dexter

All Voted In Favor.

3. Public Comment: Public comments are limited to 3 minutes by phone or 400 written words by email. Anyone wishing to speak must enter the speaker que or leave a voicemail by 5:50 PM. Emailed comments must be received by 3 PM in order to be read into the minutes of the meeting. Public comment may be limited to 15 minutes.

No Comments

- Consent
 - Adoption of Minutes
 i.April 19th, 2021
 ii.April 29th, 2021

Brandon called for a motion to adopt the minutes.

1st -- Erica

2nd - Garrett

All voted in favor.

- Old Business
 - Play Zebulon: Parks & Recreation Comprehensive Plan
 i.Action: Recommend Approval

Sheila Long provided a brief overview of the master plan and process so far and discussed chapter 4 and 5 of the plan in more detail.

Chapter 4: Lot of great ideas and inputs from workshops. Great feedback and interest from community on information from video and visioning. Talked about the 5 subsystems in depths, no questions from the board. Discussed survey responses for support for funding types and additional payments.

Chapter 5: Implementation workshop was held with Parks and Recreation Advisory Board on April 29. Discussed the priority projects that came out of the workshop. Erica asked "is there an estimate how much extra you'll be able to get with the impact fees?" Sheila Long answered that it is estimated we could get \$12 Million in impact fees. If we were to charge \$3000 per single family dwelling which is consistent with the market rate for that fee, we would be able to



Zebulon Parks & Recreation Department Advisory Board October 18th, 2021

bring in about 12 million." Erica then asked "for each new dwelling or existing dwellings as well?" Sheila answered "a new dwelling." Discussed phasing plan, future funding considerations, and funding priorities and what that will look like. New programing ideas and growing programing outside of the community center. Sheila closed her presentation and opened the floor up for questions and comments.

Brandon made the comment "a lot is happening, a lot to look forward too. In reviewing the master plan, you get a good sense of things are happening and things are taking shape and we defiantly have a ton to look forward to as a community and it makes you want to work that much harder to get these things implemented and get some things done." Sheila commented that we already have partner's excited to work with us to accomplish items in the plan. Dexter agreed with Brandon that he thinks people will be happy to see that something is moving forward and that effort is being put into this. Ercia said she liked Sheila's analogy of the plan is our menu and the different things that we can order. She then asked "when would people be voting on the bond?" Sheila said "that is something that is to be determined and will require additional consideration and public engagement." Debbie and Garrett made the comment that it is a very impressive document.

Brandon called for a motion to approve the recommend adoption of the master plan 1st – Garrett 2nd – Dexter All voted in favor.

- 6. Open Discussion
 - a. Ercia asked "Will we be getting back into some regular meetings?" Sheila answered "yes, we will." Brandon made the comment that the Hendrix Pond at Weavers Pond is spectacular. Ercia asked "Are fall and spring programs coming out soon?" Sheila answered "Yes we are starting to send them out and promote them."
- Staff Updates
 - a. Department Update

Tim Hale is retiring end of August. Amy will be transitioning into a recreation Manager position and will still have programming responsibilities. Hannah B will transition into a program coordinator. Currently going through the hiring process for a recreation assistant. Putting more focus on the entertainment side of the farmers market, AMP the Alley. We met with 2 Wake County commissioners at Five County Stadium a couple weeks ago and presented what the future of Five County and Little River can be and the difference it can make in the community. We received great feedback and response from that meeting. We are getting the second alley renovation under way. Parks and Rec Department has taken on maintenance of cemetery, community center, and greenway. Working on sight lines in the parks. Working with vendor to help fix up Little River Park. Developing Rec on the Go plan. Summer camps were very successful.

8. Adjournment

Brandon called for a motion to adjourn the meeting. 1st – Erica 2nd – Garrett All voted in favor.

End - 7:15